Parsonage

12 Chestnut Street

Phone 252

W. ORVYL SCHALICK Lay Leader

Broadway Methodist Church Salem, New Jersey

PAULINE P. McMAHON Church Secretary Phone 1690

March 5, 1959.

Mr. Robert V. Patrick, 268 Fenwick Avenue, Salem, New Jersey.

Dear Bob,

It was with regret, but understanding, your resignation as General Superintendent of our Church School, effective as of April 1, 1959, was accepted at the regular meeting of the Commission on Education, Wednesday, March 4, 1959.

Chairman Kerr and Dr. McCuen both spoke of the work involved as Chairman of Finance and very highly praised your years of capably and graciously serving in this capacity and in the capacity of General Superintendent of our Church School. You can be assured every member of the Commission on Education appreciated and were in agreement with the comments made.

Very Sincerely,
Secretary-Commission on Education.